

COMMUNITY OVERVIEW AND SCRUTINY COMMITTEE REPORT

Since last Council this Committee has had two meetings, the ordinary meeting of 

18 March and a Special Meeting held on 30 March to receive the final report of this Committee on “Post Foot and Mouth Disease Environmental and Health Matters”.

MEETING 18 MARCH 2004.

I would just like to add a few comments on the following as you will all have copies of the Minutes of this meeting with your Council papers.

Homelessness Hostels Review: 

This review brings into line the requirements of the supporting people funding and this Councils Housing role post transfer of the Housing Stock.  Concern was expressed by the Committee that the “Supporting People” National budget is overspent and that there could be implications regarding funding for this Council. 

Theatre/Art Centre and the evening Economy Review and Workshop:  

I have put these two items from our meeting together as I believe that now that the Lonsdale site had been sold we need to look at the implications of having a Theatre/Art Centre. We have to look at this whole matter in terms of the Evening Economy and the economic regeneration within the city. This could be done with another feasibility study on another possible alternative site within the City Centre area.

There is to be a workshop on the” Evening and Late Night Economy in Carlisle” on 29 April for all Overview and Scrutiny Members.  It is so important that we get this right as a Council as the knock on effect that this and the other activities already taking place within the City Centre with the Evening Economy, has on this City.  It also has implications for our other providers. Transport is so important with how buses, and taxis are used to get people in and out of the City. The Health providers, Police and the various departments within the Council with responsibility for the appearance of the City and our Planning Department need to be co-ordinated.  I look forward to the Review.

MEETING 30 MARCH 2004.”Post Foot and Mouth Disease Environmental and Health Matters.”

A Special Meeting was held to receive this report. I would like to thanks all the Members of this Committee plus the Scrutiny Officer John Mallinson together with Mrs E MacKay and Mr. S Halstead Committee Clerks for all their hard work in getting this report completed.  This highlights just how important it is to have one Agenda Item reviews in scrutiny.

 As this report is being taken as Agenda Item 17 at Council, I would like to suggest that any questions on this Report are taken at Item 17.

Elizabeth Mallinson

Chairman

Community Overview & Scrutiny Committee
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